


project categories, that perhaps the project could be modified in such a way to 
provide an educational component such as teaching seminars, plant 
clinics/information booths, or demonstration gardens/guided tours so that it could 
qualify for volunteer hours. 

e. The “Master Gardener Project Proposal Form” was suggested as a tool to help 
with program planning and approval for volunteer hours by the County Extension 
Agent. 

f. Kate Posey recommended having Rolland Stokes complete a project proposal 
form for all current volunteer projects to ensure a formal approval was in place for 
liability purposes.  These project proposals will be presented at an upcoming 
Master Gardener meeting in August or September for member approval.  These 
could also be completed by project coordinators or committee chairs for each 
service project (might want to discuss this at the next meeting).  Paul will be more 
than glad to assist with ideas on how to make current projects approved for 
volunteer hours if an educational component is not currently included.   

g. The Bartow Master Gardener association has the option of continuing community 
service projects/activities without the approval of the County Extension Agent, 
but cannot count these projects for Extension volunteer hours and must assume 
their own liability for these activities.  See “Memorandum of Agreement for 
Master Gardener Associations.” 

h. Paul would like to have current projects approved and working toward inclusion 
of an education/outreach component going into 2012.  Hours logged thus far in 
2011 will be grandfathered in and can count for the annual summary as currently 
reported. 

2. The second part of our discussion focused on improving the accuracy of annual reporting 
for Master Gardener Extension Volunteer hours: 

a. Current log sheets do not capture “group projects” accurately, which makes 
compiling the County Annual Summary difficult for Extension offices.   

b. To make this easier for reporting, the “Master Gardener Program/Activity Report” 
was introduced by Paul.  This form will only be completed by the project 
coordinator or committee chair for projects approved for Extension volunteer 
hours. 

c. Paul mentioned that one Master Gardener volunteer should be assigned as 
“coordinator” for each project/activity so that they would be responsible for 
completing this Program/Activity Report.  This would also make it easier for the 
Extension office to communicate with the various project coordinators.  For 
example, if our office gets a request for someone to speak from the Mas



 
Sign 2012 Memorandum of Agreement for Volunteer Master Gardeners to renew commitment as 
an active volunteer with the Bartow County Cooperative Extension office.  This form will be due 
from each member by December 31, 2011 to remain active.  Letters will be mailed out from the 
Extension office in mid-November explaining the Memorandum of Agreement. 
 
Log Sheets and Annual Summaries will be due in the Extension office by December 15th to 
allow enough time to compile the county annual report and submit to the State Master Gardener 
office. 
 
Begin thinking about a volunteer recognition banquet this winter (i.e. December or January?) to 
present awards to members for volunteer hours contributed and give out Lifetime Awards for 
class of 2001. 
 
Action Items (To add rows, press “Tab” in the last table cell.) 
 

Action Item Person Responsible Completion Date 
Present badges to new Master Gardener 
interns that have completed their 50 volunteer 
service hours: Jim Humphreys and Iris Stein 

Paul Pugliese August 9th at next 
MG meeting. 

Complete MG Project Proposal Forms for 
approval of current projects.  Get Paul’s 
approval of projects for volunteer hours and 
then present to the Bartow MG AssociBT
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